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13th October 2023 

Present: Michelle, Freddie, Finley, Lola, Alfie, Rosiemay, Scarlett-Rose, Scarlett, Leo, Ellis 

1. Looking at each Community Top 3: 

 

Attenborough 

• Can we have more school discos? Academy Council talked about the upcoming Halloween Disco.  
• Can we have a badminton net out at break? Miss Chalk will speak with Mrs Hovell about this, but 

Academy Council agreed that as the winter weather is on the way it may be too wet to have it out. 
• Can year 6 do art at another time because we miss it as it is the same time as swimming? We 

talked about how swimming will change after half term and so year 6 will do art at that time.  

Pankhurst 

• Could we do steel pans during FFT? Miss Chalk mentioned that Miss Rickards currently runs a 
group during FFT, Academy Council also mentioned that we do have a Steel Pans club so it might 
be nice to try out different activities during FFT. 

• We might need to get another lunch trolley, because there are so many lunchboxes sometimes. 
Trolley Monitors from Academy Council suggested we monitor this as it is only sometimes and will 
discuss at the next meeting. 

• We might need a ramp for the break equipment trolleys to get them in the shed. Miss Chalk will 
go and check this out. – There is a small lip, but the trolleys go over this quite easily. 

Nightingale 

• We got to go on the trim trail quite a bit last year; can we go on the trim trail more often again this 
year? We talked about how it can be very wet and slippery during the winter months, but Miss 
Chalk can definitely talk to members of staff outside at lunchtime for when the weather is better.  

• Can we have a slip and slide for the year 6 race or at the year 6 party? We will have a meeting 
about this much closer to the time, but Miss Chalk will definitely have to speak to Mrs Owner 
about this as it could potentially be quite dangerous and year 6 would get drenched.  

• Can we have more computing lessons in Oak? Academy Council discussed that they had a lot of 
computing lessons with Mrs Frost last year, which they really enjoyed.  

Mandela 

• Could we do steel pans during FFT? Referred back to previous point raised by Pankhurst.  
• Can we do rugby in PE? Academy Council discussed the Rugby World Cup – Miss Chalk will ask Mrs 

Hovell.  
• Can we have the sports equipment out during break time again? Miss Chalk will ask Mrs Hovell, 

but Mrs Hovell has been matching the equipment with the upcoming sports and cluster events 
such as netball, cricket and tennis last year. 


